From: Gary Williamson

Sent: 15 November 2021 11:29
To: Local Plan

Subject: Local Plan opposition

Dear council members,

| am very strongly opposed to the local plan for South East Warrington. My reasoning behind this is as follows:
Unnecessary building, pollution and noise will replace fields, wildlife, trees and hedgerows. Yesterday, my family and
| went for a walk around the greenbelt sites in our village of Thelwall and it was lovely. We live in a beautiful area of
the country and feel this would be ruined if this plan goes ahead. We must treat the environment with respect and
leave our green belt sites untouched so that our children (and their children!) can enjoy them.

| think that we should ensure that Brownfield sites MUST be used before green belt is destroyed.

The increase in road traffic from this development will be enormous and given how gridlocked South Warrington
already gets with any accidents on the motorways, the situation will only get worse. Some pollution levels in South
East Warrington already exceed national standards and this development will only increase pollution levels which is

harmful to the environment.

| am also very strongly opposed to the local plan for the development on Thelwall Heys. This is where my family and
| walked yesterday and the thought of all this green belt being removed is both scandalous and heart-breaking.

There is no justification for the volume of housing, the loss of green belt, the increased pollution and therefore harm
to air quality, the loss of our beautiful local villages.

| STRONGLY OBJECT to both the proposals outlined above.

Regards,

Gary Williamson





